Our Tuesday morning guest speaker was David Boelter. Dave has been an art instructor at BVU since 2001. He had a slide presentation about a recent trip he took to Japan, South Korea, and Taiwan. He was accompanied on this trip by BVU President Merchant. The 13-day trip began in late May with the first stop in Sapparo, Japan. While there the two visited universities and did much sight-seeing. Then it was off to Tokyo where they observed various buildings no two of which were architecturally being the same. They also visited a bar that was featured in the movie "Kill Bill". Seoul, South Korea was the next stop. Here again they visited universities including HanNam and also the Samsung tech building. Although South Korea is Westernized, and pro-American, the South Koreans are protesting the U.S. relations with North Korea. The final stop was Taiwan where the night life is quite robust. The purpose of the trip was to strengthen partnership between the U.S. and Asian Universities. There is a student and faculty exchange especially between Japan and South Korea and the U.S.

Kiwanis business: July 12--- Next pop can collection.

Baseball/Softball ---- Tournament game sign-up July 10, 12, and 13.

July 30--- Board Meeting

Aug 9-10 NE/IA District Convention in Lincoln, Neb.

Grant received from Thrivent Financial for use in building a ramp at Cynthia Larsen residence

Ken Lenz, secretary